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Letter from the President

Dear Neighbors, 

Fall is upon us, meaning by the time 
you have read this, some of our proud 
traditions will have taken place, such 
as the Halloween Decoration Contest 
and Halloween Costume Parade, and 
even more are right around the corner --- 
Santa’s Ride and the Holiday Decoration 
Contest. These annual events continue 
because our community recognizes the 
importance of maintaining the Village’s 
traditions and emphasizes the importance 
of being more than just neighbors. 

Our community was started back in 
1947 and was specifi cally planned to be a 
cohesive neighborhood, with Loch Raven 
Elementary School as the community 
anchor, with homes starting on Aberdeen 
and the surrounding area, until branching 
out to include additional homes south, 
west, and northwest of the school. 

We have agreed to live as one community. 
We have agreed to be bound by the same 
covenants, rules, and to act together 
in the interests of the community, even 
over individual wants. Since 1947, far 
more often than not, our community has 
acted together and without regard to 
physical barrier or artifi cial lines drawn. 
Those lines may differentiate parts of 
Loch Raven Village to others, but they 
should not divide us. We should support 
efforts that unite us in as many ways as 
possible. 

Obviously, we will not agree on all issues 
at all times. However, we are 1,472 homes 
strong. If we dedicate ourselves to a goal, 
we are far more likely to get results. 
Together, we have the strength and we 
have the numbers to make a difference. 

Now, we have several long-term issues 
for which this community needs your 
help and participation. We need to make 
sure that Pleasant Plains Elementary 
School is as strong of an asset as possible 
for our children and our community. We 
need more contributors for the Crier 
and other communication outlets. Just 
as important, we all want Loch Raven 
Elementary School building and site to 
remain of benefi cial use to the Village 
for years to come. However, the building 
needs major renovations. We need a 
team of people to help with a long-term 
plan, fundraising and other efforts to 
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January/February Crier Submissions
Deadline: December 15, 2014

WHAT’S NEXT FOR 
LOCH RAVEN ELEMENTARY?

–see page 4

www.LochRavenVillage.com

FREE
Pancake Breakfast with Santa!

Join us for crafts, caroling,
 and small gifts for the children.

Saturday, December 6th
 9 – 11 a.m. at Babcock Church 

Sponsored by 
Babcock Church and the 

Associates of Loch Raven Village.
For Santa’s Ride Information

see page 3

–continued on page 3
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President’s Letter
“To improve is to change; to be perfect is 
to change often.”

Winston Churchill
Dear neighbors,
The ALRV is always working to improve 
how it serves the community, and while 
perfection may not be within reach, 
striving to improve certainly is. Change 
is not always comfortable but it is often 
necessary. At the ALRV February 
meeting the board made the decision to 
discontinue the print edition of The Village 
Crier. Don’t worry - The Village Crier will 
still continue in its online presence. The 

board believes this online format offers 
flexibility in keeping neighbors updated 
on important and relevant LRV news. 
We are grateful to our Ad sponsors and 
community contributors and hope this 
new format only increases their success 
in our community.
This current Spring edition of The Village 
Crier will be the last print edition.
The Village Crier has been an iconic 
part of Loch Raven Village history for 
over 70 years and the board did not 
make this decision lightly. Times have 
changed and how residents receive their 
Village news has changed too. The cost 
of printing has risen dramatically in 
recent years, and annual memberships 
do not support this use of association 
funds. Over the last several years, ALRV 
has moved to incorporate a stronger 
online presence. We have revamped the 
LochRavenVillage.com website and grew 
our Facebook page to update residents 
on upcoming meetings and events more 
often. This change to the delivery method 
of The Village Crier is a natural next step.
I would like to thank some of the 
hardworking community members who 
have helped The Village Crier remain 
an important part of our community 
identity for so long. Several years ago, 
Kate Walkinshaw gave her time and 
talent to redesign The Village Crier to 
what we know today.

ALRV ANNUAL MEETING APRIL 10th
(See page 3 for details!) 

Summer Crier Submissions
Deadline: May 15, 2024

lrvcriereditor@gmail.com

continued on page 3

IMPORTANT NOTICE
This edition of The Village Crier will be the last 
printed edition of the newsletter. Starting with 
the summer edition, the Crier will be digital-only. 
Don’t worry -- accessing the digital version will be 
easy and we will continue to bring you the latest 
LRV news and events in a timely manner! For more 
details about this change, see the Letter from the 
President on page 1.

Spring officially starts on March 19th and with 
the sighting of daffodils blooming in gardens 
across the area. Before we move on to the joys 
of springtime, let’s look back at the beauty of 
freshly fallen snow in Loch Raven Village. 
Photo by Yuan Lu. 
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Towson University 
(off-campus resident complaints) – 
Ryan Kane 410-704-2057
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7:00pm, Room 102 
Loch Raven Center

1801 Glen Keith Boulevard. 

Residents are encouraged to attend, 
and to help in our ongoing work 
“to protect, maintain, and enhance 
the property values of Loch Raven 
Village homes, and the quality of life of 
Loch Raven Village residents.”

Meetings are held on the 
second Tuesday of each month, 

7 p.m., Loch Raven Center, 
1801 Glen Keith Boulevard, Room 102 

unless otherwise noted
in events calendar;

no meeting in August

Residents are encouraged to attend 
in order to help in our ongoing work 
“to protect, maintain, and enhance 
the property values of Loch Raven 
Village homes, and the quality of life 
of Loch Raven Village residents.”
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HOLIDAY DECORATING 
CONTEST
It’s time once again for the annual 
Loch Raven Village Holiday Decorating 
contest sponsored by the Associates 
of Loch Raven Village. This year we 
are excited to announce that, with the 
support of the Knettishall Community 
Association, Knettishall residents are 
also invited to participate! Residents 
are invited and encouraged to decorate 
and light up the exterior of their homes 
and help transform our neighborhood 
into a Winter Wonderland! Judges will 
be making their way around the Village 
in late December to decide which homes 
are prize-worthy. Whether your style is 
homespun or electric sparkle, join in the 
fun and spirit of the holidays. 

The judging date will be posted on the 
Loch Raven Village Facebook page at 
facebook.com/LochRavenVillage.
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ensure that LRES continues to serve our 
community for many years to come (See 
story on page 4). 

These are matters that we, as a whole, 
can rally behind and accomplish. It 
is up to us to take this community to 
where we want it to be. I ask that you 
please get involved, as, together, we can 
achieve much more. Together, we are one 
community. Together, we are Loch Raven 
Village.  

As always, if you have any questions 
or comments, please contact me at 
lrvcommittee@gmail.com. 
Respectfully yours, 

Jason S. Garber

–continued from page 1

SANTA’S RIDE
Mark your calendar for the evening of Saturday, December 13th so you can catch a 
glimpse of Santa! The Providence Volunteer Fire Company will escort our jolly friend 
on a ride throughout  the neighborhood, stopping along the way to greet neighbors, 
friends, children, and pets. Bring your cameras and smiles and watch for Santa at 
the following locations!

Stop One 5 p.m. 
Drumwood & Dellsway

Stop Two 5:20 p.m. 
Cottage Lane (1500 block)

Stop Three 5:40 p.m. 
Pleasant Plains Elem. School

Stop Four 6 p.m. 
Myamby Road

Stop Five 6:20 p.m. 
Feldbrook & Kirkwall Ct.

Stop Six 6:40 p.m. 
Loch Raven Elem. School

Stop Seven 7 p.m. 
Kennoway near Edgewood Rd.

Stop Eight 7:20 p.m. 
Glen Ridge & Loch Shiel

All times are approximate! 

Her vision created a timeless, classic 
LRV branding-from Crier to banners-
that has helped shape our community 
identity in print and product. Lois Herty 
coordinated Crier delivery for each issue. 
And our dedicated block captains and 
delivery volunteers made sure it got 
into the homes of almost 1,500 residents 
every time. Of course, The Crier could 
not come together without the hardwork 
and dedication of its editor, Mary Noy. 
Mary took on the challenge of editor with 
the commitment worthy of a national 
publication and strives for every issue 
to be filled with information that is both 
interesting and relevant.
It is with much thanks and appreciation 
that I ask you to join me in recognizing 
these dedicated volunteers. Please look 
for upcoming issues of The Village Crier
online, on our website, and linked 
through the ALRV Facebook page.
ALRV continues to work to address zoning 
and development issues. Currently, there 
are several proposed developments, 
including one proposed 400 apartment 
development, a proposed 600 apartment 
development and a redevelopment of 
the old Days Inn property. All of these 
property redevelopments will have a 
significant and serious impact on the 
schools, roads, and infrastructure in 
and around Loch Raven Village. These 
issues need consistent and dedicated 
attention. ALRV needs residents to 
become involved, attend ALRV board 
meetings and speak at community input 
meetings. Your voice is important. Your 
voice is necessary. Please get involved to 
make sure the needs of all community 
stakeholders are being addressed, not 
just those of the developer.
The annual ALRV membership campaign 
is underway. Please do your part and 
send your $30 or $40 membership today-
every membership counts. Consider 
volunteering. People often have ideas 

continued from page 1 for what can be done, however, residents 
need to be willing to step up to do them. 
Board members cannot do it alone. 
Volunteers are needed to help with 
community events, with membership, and 
in other areas. Attend a meeting and find 
out more. A reminder to please include 
your street address and email address 
in the “notes” section when submitting 
membership payment online. Paypal, 
in particular, does not automatically 
generate this information and we will not 
know which home to apply membership 
to without it.
Lastly, the annual, general meeting of the 
ALRV is April 10. Please plan to attend 
this important community meeting. 
Police and government representatives 
will be in attendance. This is a format 
to address community concerns so often 
spoken of without resolution on social 
media.
There are almost 1,500 households in 
Loch Raven Village.... Please be one 
of those households that attend this 
meeting.
 
“To improve is to change.” 
Let’s find ways to improve together.
Respectfully,
Antoinette O’Donnell
Associates of Loch Raven Village

Annual General Meeting 
Details
The annual general meeting of the 
ALRV will take place at the Loch Raven 
Center on Glen Keith Blvd. at 7:00 p.m. 
on April 12th. Councilman Mike Ertel 
and Delegate Carl Jackson will be in 
attendance. Check the Loch Raven 
Village Facebook page for any last-
minute updates. 

Please join us for this informative 
meeting and bring any questions you 
might have for our guests or the ALRV 
board members. See you there!
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What Will the Future Hold for 
Loch Raven Elementary?
By Jason Garber

In 1947, Loch Raven Elementary School 
opened. For the next 35 years, it served 
as the anchor of our community. Because 
of the decreased enrollment throughout 
the county, the school was closed in 1983. 
Since that time, however, the school 
building and site have continued to 
serve our community in many ways. In 
2008, the building and site were made 
historic landmarks in recognition of the 
architectural and historic signifi cance to 
Baltimore County. 

Prior to the Baltimore County Public 
School’s plan to reactivate and renovate 
LRES, community efforts were underway 
to preserve and restore LRES. A 2002 
report done for the Associates of Loch 
Raven Village estimated that the costs 
for renovation would be $4.1 million. 
In 2007, the county commissioned a 
study and the costs estimate for 2009 
renovations amounted to $10 million. 
Since both studies were completed, the 
building and site were given historic 
landmark status, which may increase the 
costs for renovation. 

If the LRES building is allowed to fall 
into further disrepair, at some point it 
will no longer be able to be occupied and 
will be demolished. In that event, our 
community will suffer not only a loss of 
the planned anchor of our community, 
but the site is likely to lose its historic 
landmark status, opening the door for the 
property to be sold off and redeveloped. 
We must act today to prevent this from 
happening. 

The efforts that began before the BCPS 
project have been reignited, but now with 
greater urgency. We need your help to 
make sure that the LRES building and site 

 –continued on page 5

can be preserved and restored and saved 
from demolition and redevelopment. 

Due to the substantial costs for renovation, 
we will need to investigate joint uses 
for the building in order to attract the 
major investment needed. We will need 
some capital project or other private-
public partnership to make sure that the 
building survives and thrives. We will 
need to be creative and open-minded to 
the possibilities that may help us save 
the building and site. Some suggestions I 
have heard include an arts center, a Pre-
K program, a specialized senior center, 
and a government complex to be joined 
with the library. 

As part of this effort to preserve and 
restore LRES, I propose that we look 
into having a 70th year Anniversary 
to celebrate and honor the importance 
of the building and site to Loch Raven 

Pleasant Plains Elementary School

Students at Pleasant Plains were surprised 
with a visit from Ms. Frizzle and Waldo on “Do 
Something Booky Day.” Each young reader 
was able to pick two treats from the trolley – 
pencils and bookmarks of course! Thanks so 
much to Shamara Murphy (PTA President) 
and Anthony Murphy (PTA Treasurer) for 
going all out to bring a smile to the children. 

Calvert Hall
Calvert Hall Theatre Presents: Jekyll 
& Hyde - The Musical on March 15, 16, 
22, & 23 at 7:00 p.m. as well as 2:00 
p.m. matinees on March 17 and 24. 
Learn more and purchase your tickets at 
calverthall.com/theatre.

Free Parenting Workshops!
Would you like to have a better 
connection with your children?  

Do you wish for a more peaceful 
approach to your parenting?  

I offer free parenting workshops 
to parenting groups. 

If you are interested in scheduling a 
workshop or want individual coaching, 

please contact me for a free consultation at 
eileen@finnessefamilycoaching.com  

I offer a 10% discount on individual sessions
for Loch Raven Village residents.  

Check out my website at 
https://www.finnessefamilycoaching.com/

SCHOOL NEWS

PreK3 - 8th grade  

We offer 5-Day Preschool 
(full or half day) 

ihmschoolmd.org
410-668-8466

Come tour & apply for 24-25

Three LRV 
residents 

teach 
here!



SCHOOL NEWS

Pleasant Plains Elementary
American Education Week  
 November 17 – 21
“Parents and Pastries” breakfast   
 November 18  8 a.m.
Math and Reading Curriculum Night   
 November 20  5 p.m.
Parent/Community Involvement 
Committee meetings:
 November 24 5 p.m.
 December 22  3:30 p.m.
 January 8  6:30 p.m.  
Winter Choral and Band Concert    
 December 10  7:00 p.m. 
Family “Movement” Night     
 December 17 6:00 – 7:30 p.m.
STEM Fair Night for 4th & 5th graders   
 January 27

Immaculate Heart of Mary
Open House   
 November 13  9 a.m. – noon
“Minus Minors” Bingo   
 November 15   6 p.m.
Middle School Open House   
 November 20  6:30 p.m.
Breakfast with Santa   
 December 6   8 a.m. – noon  
(Call for ticket information at 410-668-8466).

Loch Raven High School
The theater department presents 
“Madame’s Been Murdered, Tea Will Be 
Late.”  November 21 and 22 at 7:00 p.m.  
$5.00 for students and $10 for adults.

Calvert Hall
The theater department 
presents “The 25th Annual 
Putnam County Spelling 
Bee.”  November 13, 14, 
and 15 at 7 p.m. and 
November 16 at 2 p.m.  
Tickets are students $12 
and seniors  $8.00.
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Village. At the same time, the proposed 
Anniversary will attract attention to 
the needs of the building, raise interest 
in preservation and restoration efforts, 
identify its availability for the right 
project, and relatedly, fundraising for 
such efforts. 

To have this Anniversary and to advance 
and enhance the efforts to preserve and 
restore LRES, we need your help. The 
projects are too big for a handful of people 
to pull together. The efforts will not be as 
successful without more volunteers. It 
will take the community. It will take the 
Village. 

Please contact me at lrvcommittee@gmail.
com to express your interest or if you have 
any questions.  

Learning at Babcock (LAB)
Elementary school age children are 
invited to participate in a weekly program 
of Christian education and academic 
support from 8:30 a.m. until noon on 
Sunday mornings.

Learning at Babcock (LAB) will begin 
Sunday, September 21, and run through 
Sunday, December 14, and is open to 
residents in the Loch Raven area. You 
need not be a member of Babcock Church 
to participate.

LAB is a free program that will offer:
•Breakfast and lunch
•Fellowship
•Games and activities
•Homework and quiet time

If you have questions or would like your 
child to attend this program, please email 
Jenn Pearson at jjjatpearson@gmail.com.

Holiday Decorating 
Winners
Congratulations to the following homes 
who won our annual holiday decorating 
contest! Thank you to everyone who 
added beautiful lights and greenery to 
their homes and yards to make LRV look 
so lovely in December.
1622 Feldbrook Rd.
8439 Pleasant Plains Rd.

Donate to Local Pet 
Shelters
Loch Raven Village resident Diane 
Pigott is collecting items for local animal 
shelters in need of supplies. Materials 
needed include towels, soft blankets, 
baby blankets for kittens, any cat food, 
canned dog food, wash cloths, sheets, top 
flannel sheets, quilts, leashes -- almost 
anything pet related. Donations can be 
dropped off at 1711 Kennoway Rd. Thank 
you in advance!



8102 Loch Raven Blvd 
Towson MD 21286 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

The State of Maryland has issued  
a Proclamation  

in recognition of  the Crackpot’s 
35th Anniversary! 

 

Just featured on “Best in Chow!” 
 

December 18 at Noon! 
  VA Rehab Center patient luncheon! 
All are invited to attend & thank our 

Disabled Vets! 
 

  www.crackpotrestaurant.com 
 

The Crackpot Restaurant  
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Coldwell Banker markets your home 
 on 725+  local, national, & global websites! 

 

My free staging analysis sets your home apart 
—to attract more buyers on-line & in person!  

 

Leslea S. Knauff, Realtor® 
 

Your  Resident Loch Raven Village Expert!   
 

My Services Are Guaranteed in Writing! 
 

Accredited Staging Professional® 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

 
 
 

 
                                                              

410-627-2441 (cell) 
410-252-2111 (office) 

22 W. Padonia Road– Suite A100 
Timonium MD  21093 

 

Not intended to solicit currently listed property.   
Operated by a subsidiary of NRT LLC. 

STAGED! 

BEFORE! 

The Tim Hodgin Home Selling Team 
of Keller Williams Realty Baltimore 
(o) 410-342-4444 (c) 443-745-2734  
TimHodgin@kw.com  TimHodgin.com 

“Tim sold my home on Dellsway Rd. 
this April 2014, for $226,000, which 
was $1,000 over my asking price. His 
home marketing is superior to other 
Realtors.” - Alex Lynch 

“We used Tim Hodgin’s guarantee 
program to sell our home & he sold 
it. The level of attention and service 
was so high, we felt like we were his 
only client.” - The Damareck Family 

* 

*conditions apply. Seller & Tim must agree upon time of possession & price. 

Here’s How it Works:  
 

1. You receive my upfront guaranteed price in writing that I will   
    sell your present home, before you move to your next home. 
 

2. If your home doesn’t sell by the end of the marketing term,  
    I will buy it for no less than 95% of the market value. 
 

3. If you receive an offer that is higher than the guaranteed     
    price from an outside buyer, you get the higher offer, not me. 

www.YourHomeSoldGuaranteed.net 

To discuss the Guaranteed Sale of your home, 
call or get a FREE report that details the inner 

workings of this Guarantee, by visiting: 

ALRV BOARD MEETINGS
March 13, April 10, May 8, June 12, July 
10 (no meeting in August)
Meetings are held at the Loch Raven 
Center at 7:00 p.m. on the second 
Wednesday of each month. Contact 
ALRVPresdident@gmail.com for 
information.

ALRV EVENTS
Easter Egg Hunt – March 30 at Babcock 
Presbyterian Church 10:00 a.m., ages 
3-10. co-sponsored with Babcock Church. 
Rain or shine.
Community Yard Sale, Annual 
Garden Tour– More information to 
come. Check the ALRV Facebook page for 
updates and info!
LOCH RAVEN LIBRARY EVENTS 
Family & Friends Story Time  
Infant, Toddler, Preschool Ages. Develop 
language and early literacy skills 
together through stories, songs, rhymes 
and movement. Designed for children who 
range from newly mobile and active to 
learning to sit for short periods; siblings 
and all abilities welcome.  
Infant/Toddler/Preschooler
Every Wednesday, 2-2:30 pm 
 
Bilingual Book Club/Club de Lectura 
Bilingüe
All Ages/Todas las Edades. Discuss a 
bilingual picture book and practice your 
English and Spanish skills. All ages and 
fluency levels welcome.  Acompáñanos 
para discutir un libro ilustrado bilingüe 
y practicar sus habilidades en inglés y 
español. Todas las edades y niveles de 
fluidez son bienvenidos.
All ages
Monday,  March 18, 6:30-7:30 p.m.
Solar Eclipse 2024: Discovering the 
Magic in the Sky! 
Learn about the total solar eclipse that 
will cross the United States on April 8. 
Explore shadows, model Earth’s rotation 
and make an eclipse craft. Participants 
receive a pair of solar eclipse glasses. 
Space is limited.
Elementary/Tween
Tuesday, March 26, 2-3 p.m.
Yoga for Beginners 
Learn basic yoga techniques and 
breathing exercises to increase fitness, 

Events Calendar — March-April
focus and overall wellness. This program 
can be modified for those wanting to use a 
chair. Yoga mat optional. 
Adults
1st Thursdays of the month, 2-3 p.m.
Summer Reading Challenge 
Children of all ages can log their reading 
for the Summer Reading Challenge online 
at bcpl.beanstack.org or visit any branch 
to pick up a game board. After logging 10 
hours of reading, participants can visit any 
branch to pick up a completion prize and 
enter end-of-summer prize drawings. 
Saturday, June 1 - Saturday, August 31
CROMWELL PARK EVENTS
Natural Dyes – Ages 5+. Before 
commercial dyes, bright hues were derived 
from plants, animals, and minerals found 
in nature. Bring a dozen hard boiled eggs 
and learn to make your own natural dyes. 
$2 members/$4 non-members.
REGISTRATION REQUIRED
March 30 at 1 – 3:00 p.m.
Water, water, everywhere! – Ages 5+. 
Join a Naturalist as we learn about our 
many streams at the Park. Wear boots/
shoes that can get wet. $2 members/$4non-
members.
REGISTRATION REQUIRED
Saturday, April 13 at 1 – 3:00 p.m.
Fox Tails – All Ages. The Red Fox is an 
intelligent and adaptive canid that lives 
in our park, and likely your neighborhood 
too! We’ll hike to a fox den and learn about 
what it’s like to be a fox. $2 members/$4 
non-members.
REGISTRATION REQUIRED
April 28 at 1:00 – 2:23 p.m.
VISIT THESE SITES FOR MORE 
INFORMATION
Loch Raven Library – www.
bcplonline.org  
Cromwell Valley Park -- https://
cromwellvalleypark.org/event_calendar 
Goucher College -- https://events.goucher.
edu/
Towson University -- https://www.towson.
edu/campus/programs/ 
Goucher College -- https://events.goucher.
edu/ 
Baltimore Ag Center -- https://www.
baltimorecountymd.gov/departments/
recreation/programs/agriculture-center/
index.html 

HOLIDAY DECORATING 
CONTEST
It’s time once again for the annual 
Loch Raven Village Holiday Decorating 
contest sponsored by the Associates 
of Loch Raven Village. This year we 
are excited to announce that, with the 
support of the Knettishall Community 
Association, Knettishall residents are 
also invited to participate! Residents 
are invited and encouraged to decorate 
and light up the exterior of their homes 
and help transform our neighborhood 
into a Winter Wonderland! Judges will 
be making their way around the Village 
in late December to decide which homes 
are prize-worthy. Whether your style is 
homespun or electric sparkle, join in the 
fun and spirit of the holidays. 

The judging date will be posted on the 
Loch Raven Village Facebook page at 
facebook.com/LochRavenVillage.
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ensure that LRES continues to serve our 
community for many years to come (See 
story on page 4). 

These are matters that we, as a whole, 
can rally behind and accomplish. It 
is up to us to take this community to 
where we want it to be. I ask that you 
please get involved, as, together, we can 
achieve much more. Together, we are one 
community. Together, we are Loch Raven 
Village.  

As always, if you have any questions 
or comments, please contact me at 
lrvcommittee@gmail.com. 
Respectfully yours, 

Jason S. Garber

–continued from page 1

SANTA’S RIDE
Mark your calendar for the evening of Saturday, December 13th so you can catch a 
glimpse of Santa! The Providence Volunteer Fire Company will escort our jolly friend 
on a ride throughout  the neighborhood, stopping along the way to greet neighbors, 
friends, children, and pets. Bring your cameras and smiles and watch for Santa at 
the following locations!

Stop One 5 p.m. 
Drumwood & Dellsway

Stop Two 5:20 p.m. 
Cottage Lane (1500 block)

Stop Three 5:40 p.m. 
Pleasant Plains Elem. School

Stop Four 6 p.m. 
Myamby Road

Stop Five 6:20 p.m. 
Feldbrook & Kirkwall Ct.

Stop Six 6:40 p.m. 
Loch Raven Elem. School

Stop Seven 7 p.m. 
Kennoway near Edgewood Rd.

Stop Eight 7:20 p.m. 
Glen Ridge & Loch Shiel

All times are approximate! 
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Alycia & David Van Horn of Drumwood 
Rd. welcomed new daughter Allison 
Janae on July 8. Allison weighed in at 
6lbs12oz. Big brother Adam thinks his 
new sister is pretty great. 

Kyra O’Donnell of Feldbrook Rd. was 
accepted into the Baltimore Symphony 
Youth Orchestra. Way to go Kyra!

Also celebrating October birthdays were 
Dara Hicks of Kirkwall Ct. on October 
18, Kara Mussman of Kirkwall Ct. on 
October 3, and Flynn Walkinshaw of 
Feldbrook Rd. on October 8th. Flynn’s 
sister Jane celebrates a birthday on 
November 21. Also celebrating a birthday 
on November 26 is Lori Cullinan of 
Feldbrook Rd.

Share your news with the Village Crier – welcome a new neighbor, wish someone a happy 
birthday, announce the birth of a child! Over the Fence is your opportunity to tell others 
what is going on in your part of the Village. Email lrvcriereditor@gmail.com.

Happy 60th Birthday to Gary Smith 
on November 5th and Christian Smith 
turns 20 on Dec. 9th, both of Pleasant 
Plains Rd. And we remember our son and 
brother James Smith who would have 
turned 23 on Nov. 11th.

Congratulations to Dan and Dara 
Hicks of Kirkwall Ct. on the marriage 
of their daughter Rachel. The wedding 
of Rachel Hicks and Rob Savarese took 
place on October 17th at the Hunt Valley 
Golf Club.

Belated birthday wishes to Pleasant 
Plains Road residents Zach Brown, 
October 7, Renee Brown, October 11, 
and Emma O’Connell who turned a big 
5 on October 24. Emma’s brother Kaiden 
O’Connell turns 4 on Dec. 28.

Thoughts on Thanksgiving from humorist Garrison Keillor
“...And that’s the challenge of Thanksgiving — to gather among our kin who 
know us a little too well and have an amiable occasion enjoyed equally by all, at 
which nobody is stabbed through the heart with a carving knife...It is the dinner 
of all dinners, generous and comforting and completely predictable, and a true 
test of civility, and we do it in gratitude for the simple goodness of life. ”

What is COP?
Citizens on Patrol (COP) is a group of 
residents who volunteer a small bit of 
their time to patrol their neighborhood.  
Members set their own hours and receive 
training.

While on patrol, COP members drive, 
bike, or walk their neighborhood and if 
they spot suspicious activity, they call 
911. If you are interested in participating 
in this worthy program, please contact 
Richard Brown, COP coordinator for 
Loch Raven Village at brown7@comcast.
net.
For more information on the COP 
program visit baltimorecountymd.gov/ 
departments/police/community/COP.
 

The Weekly Baltimore County Crime 
Blotter for the Towson Precinct 
may be found at: https://www.
baltimorecountymd.gov/departments/
police/precinct-news/Precinct6.
 

The Baltimore County Police and 
Community Relations Council (PCRC) 
provide an open forum where citizens, 
community leaders and representatives 
of the local business community may 
bring attention to problems within their 
neighborhood.
The PCRC meets on the fourth Tuesday 
of the month at 7 p.m. (The November 
meeting is on the fifth Tuesday.  No 
meetings in July, August, and December).  
All Loch Raven Village residents are 
welcome to attend.
Trinity Episcopal Church, Memorial Hall
120 Allegheny Avenue
Towson, Maryland 21204
Go to www.baltimorecountypcrc.org to 
learn more about the PCRC

The Tim Hodgin Home Selling Team 
of Keller Williams Legacy 
1104 Kenilworth Dr. Suite 400  
Towson, MD 21204 
(direct) 443-745-2734  

“Tim sold our home on Pleasant 
Plains Rd. for 98% of the asking 
price & using one of his Guaranteed 
Home Sale programs.”  
- The O’Donnell Family 

“We used Tim Hodgin’s Guarantee 
Program to sell our home & he sold 
it. The level of attention and service 
was so high, we felt like we were his 
only client.” - The Damareck Family 

* 

*conditions apply. Seller & Tim must agree upon time of possession & price. 

 

www.YourHomeSoldGuaranteed.net 
 

To discuss the Guaranteed Sale of your home, call me, or 
get a FREE report that explains this Guarantee at: 

Average Sold Price in Loch Raven 
Village for all of 2023: $301,174 
 

Average Days on the market in Loch  
Raven Village for all of 2023: 13 days 

TimHodgin@kw.com / TimHodgin.com      443.660.9229 
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SERVICE ADS
Lawn-Cutting Services I have been spe-
cializing in lawn-cutting services in your 
community since 1998. I offer an honest, 
reliable, and quality service at very rea-
sonable prices. I take care of your property 
as if it were my own. If interested, please 
call Jim at 410-296-2096 for a FREE es-
timate. 

Plumber Your neighborhood plumber 
for all plumbing services, 25 years expe-
rience, Loch Raven homeowner, reason-
able rates, dependable service. Call Bill at  
410-960-4751.

Plumbing & Drain Cleaning Service 
& Repair, Loch Raven Village resident. 
Master Plumber, quality work, no job too 
small. Call John at 410-296-4450.

Adept Lawn & Stump Leaf removal. Tree 
and shrub removal. Hedges trimmed. Free 
estimates. LRV resident. Call George 410-
665-3683.

Maynard Gerbrick’s General Services 
For many of your home repairs, prompt 
and courteous service. Work includes 
painting, gutter cleaning, power washing, 
grass cutting, tree and bush trimming, 
light plumbing and carpentry. Call (cell) 
410-215-9882 or (home) 410-444-6965.

Cullen Roofing & Siding Co. New roofs 
& repairs, aluminum gutters & spouts, 
gutter guards & cleaning, trim work &  
siding. Longtime LRV resident. Call for a 
free estimate. 410-337-6777 or 410-665-1414. 
Family owned and operated. M.H.I.C. #6460.

TJ’s Lawn and Landscape Prompt, 
courteous and local service. Lawns cut 
with or without bagging. shrubs and hedg-
es trimmed properly. Shrubs and hedges 
removed. Garden care including clean-
out, weeding and mulching. Yard and 
leaf clean-up. Complete outdoor services 
including light hauling. Call Terry, 443-
275-2853

Tim’s Lawn Service Mowing, edging, 
and blowing $20-$30.Free estimates call 
410-365-4865.

CLASSIFIED ADS
Flea Market Village Co-op for Tots, April 
30, 9am – 1 pm. Loch Raven Recreation 
Center, 1801 Glen Keith Blvd. Flea Mar-
ket Spots - $10. Vendor Spots - $25. Con-
tact Barbara: 410-663-8574.

Preschool Applications for 3’s and 4’s 
for the 2011/2012 year Village Co-op for 
Tots. Contact Julie: 410-602-8758.

Violin lessons for all ages and skill  
levels. 12 years experience, 20 years 
playing experience. Contact Cassie at  
cassievoelker10@gmail.com or 410-530-2794

For Sale: Sanyo AM/FM memory 
synthesizer stereo tuner, turntable, inte-
grated amplifier, double cassette tape deck, 
double speakers. Zig zag sewing machine in 
wood cabinet. 410-661-5736

TO PLACE AN AD: 

Submit your ad via email (pdf) to  
maryjosimmons@comcast.net. Send a 

printed copy with payment to:  
The Village Crier P.O. Box 9721  

Baltimore, MD 21284 
No ads will be taken by phone.

Rates: Classified Ads - $5.00 per  
25 words, 50 word max.  

Professional Service Ads - $25.00 per ad,  
50 word max. 

Display Ads - $55.00 per ad.  
Note - limited availability!

Payable to: Associates of  
Loch Raven Village, Inc. 

Note: All Ads are to be paid in advance  
of publication.  

 May Issue Deadline: 04/29/11

EVENTS CALENDAR / April-May 

The Sons of Obscurity
Playing Saturday, April 9, 8 pm – 12 
Raven Inn on Loch Raven Blvd.
Come on out and listen to Village  
residents Alex Antkowiak, Mike Korzi, 
and Joe Tumminello!

Kindergarten Open House
Monday, April 11, 9:00 am
Pleasant Plains Elementary
425 Pleasant Plains Road
Contact: 410-887-3549

ALRV Annual Meeting
Tuesday, April 12, 7 pm
Babcock Presbyterian Church
8240 Loch Raven Boulevard
Contact: Gretchen Sarkin  
410-828-8952

Magnet Showcase
Thursday, April 14, 6:30 pm
Loch Raven Academy
8101 LaSalle Road
Contact: 410-887-3518

Village Easter Egg Hunt
April 16, 10am
Pleasant Plains Elementary grounds
Rain date April 23, 10am

Community Meeting 
Code Enforcement
County Councilman David Marks
Loch Raven Library
Thursday, April 21, 6 – 8 pm
Contact: Councilman Marks  
410-887-3384
Council5@balitmorecountymd.gov

Loch Raven Book Club
Thursday, April 21, 7:30 pm
Contact: Lealea Knauff 410-823-0648

Cromwell Valley Park
Easter Egg Hunt, Games and Crafts
Saturday, April 23, 10 am – noon
Contact: 410-887-2503/2504

Village Co-op for Tots
Flea Market
Loch Raven Rec Center 
Saturday, April 30, 9 am to 1 pm
Contact: Barbara 410-663-8574. 

Fun with Language
Loch Raven Library
1046 Taylor Avenue
Wednesday, May 4, 10:30 am
2 to 5 years old with adult
Language pathologists promote  
preschool language skills.
  
Annual Knettishall Community 
Yard Sale
Saturday, May 7, 8 am - 1 pm
Rain date May 14

BSA Troop 701  
Flea Market/ Car Wash/ Pit Beef 
Babcock Presbyterian Church
Saturday May 7, 8 am – 4 pm
Spaces available. 
Contact: Fawn 410-661-7379

Campus Life
Middle School Club
Babcock Presbyterian
Wednesdays, 3 to 4:15 pm.
Contact: segorman@gmail.com  
or mmyfc.org

Loch Raven Loft
Middle School Social
Babcock Presbyterian
Friday, May 20, 7 to 9 pm.
Contact: segorman@gmail.com

   LRV Dumpster Day
   Saturday, May 21, 8 am
   Pleasant Plains Elementary

Send us events for May and June!
maryjosimmons@comcast.net

EASTER EVENT!

EASTER EVENT!

MARK YOUR CALENDAR
LRV Banner Maintanance
Haxel, the company that made the 
LRV banners, is checking the condition 
of the banners in the Village. Missing 
banners or those in poor condition will 
be replaced in the near future.

Please complete this form and mail it 
along with your $40 payment ($30 for 
seniors) to: 

Associates of Loch Raven Village 
P.O. Box 9721 
Loch Raven, MD 21284-9721 

All information collected will be held in 
the strictest confidentiality, and will be 
used for the sole purpose of serving the  
Association’s membership and commu-
nity of Loch Raven Village. 

Name: ______________________________ 

Street address: ______________________ 

E-mail: _____________________________

Phone: ______________________________

I’m also enclosing a donation to support 
the 2011 LRV fireworks in the amount 
of ________. Any amount appreciated!

Years as resident? ______

Comments, questions or suggestions for 
LRV or ALRV? ______________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

2011 DUES Now Due
 –cut here–

COP Recommends: Enlist the 
help of friends & neighbors when 
you’re away*

When away from home for a few days, 
have your phone messages forwarded. 
The reason: some thieves will call a house 
to see if anyone is home, and if they get 
a full voicemail they will assume that no 
one is home.

Secondly, ask a neighbor to remove news-
papers and fliers from your doorstep and 
have the Post Office hold your mail and 
packages or have a neighbor collect them 
from your porch. Always pick up weekly 
newspapers that have been delivered. 
The reason: these things are a sign that 
you are away, making your home a tar-
get for burglars.

Finally, make sure that your lawn gets 
mowed, and in the winter, make sure the 
walk gets shoveled.

*Modified source - Fun Times Guide 

Aberdeen  Please Volunteer
Barksdale  Jerry Heilman  410-823-3427
Clyde Bank  Please Volunteer
Cottage Lane  Darrell Krushensky 410-823-6330
Dellsway  Rita Palmere  410-825-0002
Deveron   Bradley Kouyoumjian 410-963-0199
Doxbury   Paula Frazier  410-823-1105
Drumwood  Sue O’Neill  410-823-8765
Edgewood (even #s) Stacey Tempert  410-665-4045
Edgewood (odd #s) Doug Brady  410-665-6488
Feldbrook  Please Volunteer                                   
Glen Gary  Chuck Zeller  410-961-8643
Glen Keith, East  Jacki Smith  410-661-4466
Glen Keith, West  Avery Harden  410-821-0770
Glen Ridge  Kimberly Gado  410-663-8358
Greenway  Gary Herwig  410-916-4092
Joppa   Corrine Ratliff  410-938-8678
Kennoway  Pat Keller  410-882-4437
Kirkwall   Janet Brown  410-825-9298
LaSalle   Jerry Heilman  410-823-3427
Loch Ness  Christopher Zysk  443-235-6933
Loch Raven  Please Volunteer   
Loch Shiel  Mark Franker  410-665-1318
Mussula   Please Volunteer
Myamby   Kathy Fagan  fagan1626@comcast.net
Pleasant Plains  Rob Metcalf  443-791-7486
Pleasant Plains #2  M. J. Simmons                                          
Putty Hill  Pat Oxnard  410-337-8534
Putty Hill #2  Please Volunteer                                           
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Tom Baumeister
LANDSCAPING SERVICE

LANDSCAPE  
design • installation • maintenance
shrub removal • small tree removal

LAWNS
fertilization • installation • aerating 

over-seeding • sod

Also: stump removal, grading, 
trenching, tilling

Licensed & Insured

410-692-6540
Thank you for your past support 

and patronage!

REPLACEMENT WINDOWS 
WITH CUSTOM TRIM

BOW & BAY WINDOWS 
INSULATED STEEL DOORS & 

STORM DOORS
ALUMINUM TRIM

EXPERT WORKMANSHIP
MHIC 2050

410-256-4710
410-663-8446

Larry Schafer 
& Grandson 

Contractor, inc.
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2022 DUES Now Due
TO USE PAYPAL VISIT

lochravenvillage.com

Page 10:
Events Calendar - include events in and around the 
LRV community from publication date to next pub 
date. If the info. does not fill the page place appro-
priate small article/s with it.

Page 11/ Inside back cover:
Service Ads, Classified Ads, how to place an ad info. 
Often there is room for other small graphics such as “We 
need you” and/or “If You See Something, Say Some-
thing” boxed graphics.

Back cover:
One display ad
Remainder of an article/story
1-2 issues will require the dues form 
   (1/2 page) 

page 1 0

SERVICE ADS
Lawn-Cutting Services I have been spe-
cializing in lawn-cutting services in your 
community since 1998. I offer an honest, 
reliable, and quality service at very rea-
sonable prices. I take care of your property 
as if it were my own. If interested, please 
call Jim at 410-296-2096 for a FREE es-
timate. 

Plumber Your neighborhood plumber 
for all plumbing services, 25 years expe-
rience, Loch Raven homeowner, reason-
able rates, dependable service. Call Bill at  
410-960-4751.

Plumbing & Drain Cleaning Service 
& Repair, Loch Raven Village resident. 
Master Plumber, quality work, no job too 
small. Call John at 410-296-4450.

Adept Lawn & Stump Leaf removal. Tree 
and shrub removal. Hedges trimmed. Free 
estimates. LRV resident. Call George 410-
665-3683.

Maynard Gerbrick’s General Services 
For many of your home repairs, prompt 
and courteous service. Work includes 
painting, gutter cleaning, power washing, 
grass cutting, tree and bush trimming, 
light plumbing and carpentry. Call (cell) 
410-215-9882 or (home) 410-444-6965.

Cullen Roofing & Siding Co. New roofs 
& repairs, aluminum gutters & spouts, 
gutter guards & cleaning, trim work &  
siding. Longtime LRV resident. Call for a 
free estimate. 410-337-6777 or 410-665-1414. 
Family owned and operated. M.H.I.C. #6460.

TJ’s Lawn and Landscape Prompt, 
courteous and local service. Lawns cut 
with or without bagging. shrubs and hedg-
es trimmed properly. Shrubs and hedges 
removed. Garden care including clean-
out, weeding and mulching. Yard and 
leaf clean-up. Complete outdoor services 
including light hauling. Call Terry, 443-
275-2853

Tim’s Lawn Service Mowing, edging, 
and blowing $20-$30.Free estimates call 
410-365-4865.

CLASSIFIED ADS
Flea Market Village Co-op for Tots, April 
30, 9am – 1 pm. Loch Raven Recreation 
Center, 1801 Glen Keith Blvd. Flea Mar-
ket Spots - $10. Vendor Spots - $25. Con-
tact Barbara: 410-663-8574.

Preschool Applications for 3’s and 4’s 
for the 2011/2012 year Village Co-op for 
Tots. Contact Julie: 410-602-8758.

Violin lessons for all ages and skill  
levels. 12 years experience, 20 years 
playing experience. Contact Cassie at  
cassievoelker10@gmail.com or 410-530-2794

For Sale: Sanyo AM/FM memory 
synthesizer stereo tuner, turntable, inte-
grated amplifier, double cassette tape deck, 
double speakers. Zig zag sewing machine in 
wood cabinet. 410-661-5736

TO PLACE AN AD: 

Submit your ad via email (pdf) to  
maryjosimmons@comcast.net. Send a 

printed copy with payment to:  
The Village Crier P.O. Box 9721  

Baltimore, MD 21284 
No ads will be taken by phone.

Rates: Classified Ads - $5.00 per  
25 words, 50 word max.  

Professional Service Ads - $25.00 per ad,  
50 word max. 

Display Ads - $55.00 per ad.  
Note - limited availability!

Payable to: Associates of  
Loch Raven Village, Inc. 

Note: All Ads are to be paid in advance  
of publication.  

 May Issue Deadline: 04/29/11

EVENTS CALENDAR / April-May 

The Sons of Obscurity
Playing Saturday, April 9, 8 pm – 12 
Raven Inn on Loch Raven Blvd.
Come on out and listen to Village  
residents Alex Antkowiak, Mike Korzi, 
and Joe Tumminello!

Kindergarten Open House
Monday, April 11, 9:00 am
Pleasant Plains Elementary
425 Pleasant Plains Road
Contact: 410-887-3549

ALRV Annual Meeting
Tuesday, April 12, 7 pm
Babcock Presbyterian Church
8240 Loch Raven Boulevard
Contact: Gretchen Sarkin  
410-828-8952

Magnet Showcase
Thursday, April 14, 6:30 pm
Loch Raven Academy
8101 LaSalle Road
Contact: 410-887-3518

Village Easter Egg Hunt
April 16, 10am
Pleasant Plains Elementary grounds
Rain date April 23, 10am

Community Meeting 
Code Enforcement
County Councilman David Marks
Loch Raven Library
Thursday, April 21, 6 – 8 pm
Contact: Councilman Marks  
410-887-3384
Council5@balitmorecountymd.gov

Loch Raven Book Club
Thursday, April 21, 7:30 pm
Contact: Lealea Knauff 410-823-0648

Cromwell Valley Park
Easter Egg Hunt, Games and Crafts
Saturday, April 23, 10 am – noon
Contact: 410-887-2503/2504

Village Co-op for Tots
Flea Market
Loch Raven Rec Center 
Saturday, April 30, 9 am to 1 pm
Contact: Barbara 410-663-8574. 

Fun with Language
Loch Raven Library
1046 Taylor Avenue
Wednesday, May 4, 10:30 am
2 to 5 years old with adult
Language pathologists promote  
preschool language skills.
  
Annual Knettishall Community 
Yard Sale
Saturday, May 7, 8 am - 1 pm
Rain date May 14

BSA Troop 701  
Flea Market/ Car Wash/ Pit Beef 
Babcock Presbyterian Church
Saturday May 7, 8 am – 4 pm
Spaces available. 
Contact: Fawn 410-661-7379

Campus Life
Middle School Club
Babcock Presbyterian
Wednesdays, 3 to 4:15 pm.
Contact: segorman@gmail.com  
or mmyfc.org

Loch Raven Loft
Middle School Social
Babcock Presbyterian
Friday, May 20, 7 to 9 pm.
Contact: segorman@gmail.com

   LRV Dumpster Day
   Saturday, May 21, 8 am
   Pleasant Plains Elementary

Send us events for May and June!
maryjosimmons@comcast.net

EASTER EVENT!

EASTER EVENT!

MARK YOUR CALENDAR
LRV Banner Maintanance
Haxel, the company that made the 
LRV banners, is checking the condition 
of the banners in the Village. Missing 
banners or those in poor condition will 
be replaced in the near future.

Please complete this form and mail it 
along with your $40 payment ($30 for 
seniors) to: 

Associates of Loch Raven Village 
P.O. Box 9721 
Loch Raven, MD 21284-9721 

All information collected will be held in 
the strictest confidentiality, and will be 
used for the sole purpose of serving the  
Association’s membership and commu-
nity of Loch Raven Village. 

Name: ______________________________ 

Street address: ______________________ 

E-mail: _____________________________

Phone: ______________________________

I’m also enclosing a donation to support 
the 2011 LRV fireworks in the amount 
of ________. Any amount appreciated!

Years as resident? ______

Comments, questions or suggestions for 
LRV or ALRV? ______________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

2011 DUES Now Due
 –cut here–

COP Recommends: Enlist the 
help of friends & neighbors when 
you’re away*

When away from home for a few days, 
have your phone messages forwarded. 
The reason: some thieves will call a house 
to see if anyone is home, and if they get 
a full voicemail they will assume that no 
one is home.

Secondly, ask a neighbor to remove news-
papers and fliers from your doorstep and 
have the Post Office hold your mail and 
packages or have a neighbor collect them 
from your porch. Always pick up weekly 
newspapers that have been delivered. 
The reason: these things are a sign that 
you are away, making your home a tar-
get for burglars.

Finally, make sure that your lawn gets 
mowed, and in the winter, make sure the 
walk gets shoveled.

*Modified source - Fun Times Guide 

Aberdeen  Please Volunteer
Barksdale  Jerry Heilman  410-823-3427
Clyde Bank  Please Volunteer
Cottage Lane  Darrell Krushensky 410-823-6330
Dellsway  Rita Palmere  410-825-0002
Deveron   Bradley Kouyoumjian 410-963-0199
Doxbury   Paula Frazier  410-823-1105
Drumwood  Sue O’Neill  410-823-8765
Edgewood (even #s) Stacey Tempert  410-665-4045
Edgewood (odd #s) Doug Brady  410-665-6488
Feldbrook  Please Volunteer                                   
Glen Gary  Chuck Zeller  410-961-8643
Glen Keith, East  Jacki Smith  410-661-4466
Glen Keith, West  Avery Harden  410-821-0770
Glen Ridge  Kimberly Gado  410-663-8358
Greenway  Gary Herwig  410-916-4092
Joppa   Corrine Ratliff  410-938-8678
Kennoway  Pat Keller  410-882-4437
Kirkwall   Janet Brown  410-825-9298
LaSalle   Jerry Heilman  410-823-3427
Loch Ness  Christopher Zysk  443-235-6933
Loch Raven  Please Volunteer   
Loch Shiel  Mark Franker  410-665-1318
Mussula   Please Volunteer
Myamby   Kathy Fagan  fagan1626@comcast.net
Pleasant Plains  Rob Metcalf  443-791-7486
Pleasant Plains #2  M. J. Simmons                                          
Putty Hill  Pat Oxnard  410-337-8534
Putty Hill #2  Please Volunteer                                           
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Tom Baumeister
LANDSCAPING SERVICE

LANDSCAPE  
design • installation • maintenance
shrub removal • small tree removal

LAWNS
fertilization • installation • aerating 

over-seeding • sod

Also: stump removal, grading, 
trenching, tilling

Licensed & Insured

410-692-6540
Thank you for your past support 

and patronage!

REPLACEMENT WINDOWS 
WITH CUSTOM TRIM

BOW & BAY WINDOWS 
INSULATED STEEL DOORS & 

STORM DOORS
ALUMINUM TRIM

EXPERT WORKMANSHIP
MHIC 2050

410-256-4710
410-663-8446

Larry Schafer 
& Grandson 

Contractor, inc.
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June   2021   

Membership   Drive   2020   
  

Dear   Neighbors,   
  

As   we   head   into   summer,   many   things   are   beginning   to   return   to   “normal,”   (except   for   those   noisy   
cicadas!)   and    Loch   Raven   Village   remains   a   great   place   to   call   home!    Neighbors   continue   to   help   neighbors,   
support   local   food   trucks,   visit   the   Little   Free   Libraries   in   LRV,   and   de-stress   with   yoga.     Your   Associates   of   
Loch   Raven   Village   (ALRV)   Board   of   Directors   remain   committed   to   fostering   neighborhood   pride   and   
connections   as   we   hope   to   begin   hosting   events   such   as   a    free    Breakfast   with   Santa,    free    Easter   Egg   Hunt,    free   
Santa’s   Ride,    free    movies   on   the   lawn,   and    free    dumpster   day   in   the   near   future.    ALRV   sponsors   holiday   
decorating   contests   (with   gift-card    prizes !),   the   maintanence   of   our   beautiful   community   gardens   on   Putty   
Hill,   and    advocates    for   our   neighborhood   and   its   schools.   

  
ALRV   would   like   to   do    even   more. .     And   that’s   where   you   come   in .    It   takes   a   village.    It   takes    our   

village.    There   are   over     1,400   homes   in   LRV.     When   each   of   us   gives   just   a   little,   it   adds   up   to   be   quite   a   lot!   
  

The   financial   support    YOUR    membership   provides   will   enable   us   to   do   more.   For   just   $40   ($30   for   
seniors)   per   household,   we   can   expand   our   event   o�erings.   Wouldn’t   it   be   great   to   add   events   such   as   LRV   
Garden   Tour,   more   block   party   grants,   and   Bicycle   “Slow   Roll”   Nights   through   LRV?     

  
  We   can   only   do   as   much   as   membership   support   allows.    Can     we    count   on   you    to   be   part   of   ALRV   and   

make   our   vision   a   reality?   
  

You   can   become   part   of   ALRV   in   two   ways :    online   via   our   NEW   website(see   below)    or    by   mailing   a   
check   and   the   form   below   to:    P.O.   Box   9721   Baltimore,   MD   21284 .     Your   information   is   kept   confidential   and   
only   used   for   membership   purposes.   

  
Thank   you   in   advance   for   your   support,   

 
ALRV   Membership   Coordinator   
ALRVmembership@gmail.com   
P.S.   Do   you   have   community   event   or   improvement   ideas?   Please   let   us   know!     

------------------------------------------------------------------   
Renew   Your   Membership   Now   
Note :    Memberships   run   from   January   1   through   
December   31st   of   each   year.    If   you’re   unsure   if   you’ve   become   
a   member   or   not   don’t   hesitate   to   reach   out   to   Membership   
(ALRVmembership@gmail.com)   -   we’re   happy   to   check!   

← Scan   this   code   to   pay   via   our   
BRAND   NEW   website!   

Name______________________   
  

Phone   Number_________________   
  

Address_____________________   
  

Email______________________   
  

  
  

ALRV   will   be   choosing    6   lucky   
prize   winners .   Each   2021   member   
(household)    who   joins    by   September   15th   
will   automatically   be   entered   to   win   the   
following   prizes:   

•   Vintage   LRV   Hats   (2)     
•   Retro   Loch   Raven   Village   Flag   (2)     
•   $25   Gift   Card   for   Local   

Shops/Restaurants   (1)   

Memberships run from January 1st 
through December 31st of each year.

Dear Neighbors, 

We are gearing up for our annual membership drive, and I wanted 
to take a moment to give you an update on what your Associates of 
Loch Raven Village (ALRV) has been working on for our members. We 
are keeping our membership levels the same at $40 per household, 
and $30 for seniors. You can join or renew your membership on our 
website, www.lochravenvillage.com, AND help us save paper and keep 
the costs of our membership drive down. Stay tuned as we are hoping 
to introduce new membership incentives! 

Thank you for your continued support of 
Loch Raven Village, a great place to call home! 
Colleen Carr, Membership Coordinator

Dear Neighbors,

The annual membership drive for the Associates of Loch Raven Village (ALRV) 
has begun. If you haven’t sent in your association membership, now is the 
time! Memberships run from January 1st through December 31st each year. 
The cost is $40 per household ($30 for seniors). Join or renew your membership 
on our website, www.LochRavenVillage.com or use the coupon below to mail 
in a check. We appreciate your support of Loch Raven Village - a great place 
to call home!

2024 Dues Now Due


